Anglers United Newsletter November 2022





News from your "Prez"

Hello, all. Havasu is starting to see the return of the "Birds" and with their return we see a renewed interest in getting things going.

Summer was slow here as it always is. Now, Partner's Point is starting to wake up. Christina Sanders, our new Fisheries Biologist, is primed and ready to get going with our lake habitat as is the Bureau of land Management. Ron Nuckles, Assistant Field Manager with the BLM has assured their support. If I had anything to say about Christine and Ron - it's their enthusiasm. Ron and I met and we reviewed what needs to be done down at Partners Point and he assured me they're working on it.

In October, three of us Anglers were retrained and certified on the "Genie" fork lift. Christina will plan to do another class as need increases. As for the Motorboat Operator Certification, three of us anglers had been trained and certified just prior to Covid. The BLM has stated that training is transferable so now we have two of us ready to go with another that needs a "refresher" to be ready.

Alan Tyson and I met with Christina down at Partners Point to start moving things around. All of our equipment, sand packer, bundle cradles and the like, are where we 'd like to have them but a lot more has to happen before we can get active in our quest for putting habitat back into the lake. For those of you arriving back in Havasu and would be interested in volunteering at Partner's Point, we'd love to hear from you. Partners Point will be open Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday as we get going.

If you have any questions, feel free to email me at atripledriver@gmail.com

Conrad

Conrad Berdon

atripledriver@gmail,com



From the Vice Presidents Desk

It's good to be back with the newsletter after a short break for the summer I hope everyone had a great summer and ready for cooler weather and the holidays.

Welcome back to all our winter members it will be great to see everyone again don't forget we still meet for coffee on Wednesday mornings at 8:30 AM, at the South McDonalds.

Don't forget about our new t-shirt design and we now also have tank tops available you can contact Conrad if you didn't get one last spring.

Although it still may be a while before we can get back to Partners Point we still want to hear from anyone wanting to volunteer even if you only have a couple hours to help.





The fish just off Site 6 on Lake Havasu will have a new place to call home.

The Bureau of Land Management strategically placed a Naval jet in the waters there to create a new fish habitat.

See the story here and go to YouTube to see the video of the jet being sunk to provide a home of the fish.



riverscenemagazine.com
Navy Jet To Provide Home For Fish In
Lake Havasu















Conrad, Alan and Christina at Partners Point



Anglers United Officers

Conrad Berdon President 303-594-1648 atripledriver@gmail.com

Marilyn Butcher Vice President & Newsletter 303-594-8670 dean.nmare@gmail.com

Lou Pesout Treasurer 607-422-6629 Ljpesout@hotmail.com

Secretary Johnita Tyson 714-580-5410 Vettoof65@aol.com

Jim Hatter Sergeant at Arms 404-406-5017 hat44man@att.net

When responding to this newsletter please use the reply option and not reply all